BELLS BOARD MEETING
MARCH 12, 2018

Aldermen present: Bob Pigue, Scotty Runions, Lee Overton, Dabney Long and Eric
Jordan. Mayor Joe Williams, presided. Alicia Pigue, Recorder.

Others present: Chief Jenkins, Junior Jordan, Robert Reynolds, Ed Jackson Ill, Katie
Taylor, Alma Sherrod and Jordan McKenzie.

Mayor Williams called the meeting to order and Alderman Eric Jordan gave
invocation.

Robert Reynolds discussed the potential for a new subdivision in the Porter Place
area.

Ed Jackson, Regional Director for Congressman Kustoff introduced himself.

Alderman Scotty Runions moved to accept the minutes of the previous meeting as
written. Alderman Eric Jordan seconded the motion. All Aldermen voted, Aye.
Motion carried.

Mayor Williams presented financial statements for February and year to date.

Mayor Williams presented Ordinance No 042018 “AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF
BELLS, TENNESSEE, ESTABLISHING A FEE SCHEDULE FOR CUSTOMERS OF SOLID
WASTE COLLECTION SYSTEM” Alderman Scotty Runions moved to adopt the
ordinance on its first reading and same be made apart of the minutes of this
meeting. Alderman Dabney Long seconded the motion. Thereupon Mayor
Williams called for a roll call vote with all Aldermen present and All Aldermen voting
Aye. Motion carried.

Chief Jenkins reported that he is still searching for full time and part time certified
officers.

Alderman Scotty Runions moved to adopt the Standard Subdivision Development
Contract that Mr. Reynolds had presented upon approval from City Attorney Jasper
Taylor. Alderman Lee Overton seconded the motion. Thereupon Mayor Williams



called for a roll call vote with the following results: Alderman Bob Pigue, Aye;
Alderman Scotty Runions, Aye; Alderman Lee Overton, Aye; Alderman Dabney
Long, Aye; Alderman Eric Jordan, Nay. The Ayes having the vote Mayor Williams
declared the motion carried.

Alderman Bob Pigue moved to request that County Mayor Gary Reasons petition
County Wide Utility District to exempt the new subdivision off of Porter Place from
the County Wide service area, therefore releasing the City from the $12 per
household regulation for the new customers. Alderman Eric Jordan seconded the
motion. Thereupon Mayor Williams called for a roll call vote with all Aldermen
present and all Aldermen voting, Aye. Motion carried.

Mayor Williams presented the delinquent taxes for the year 2016 to be turned over
to City Attorney Jasper Taylor for collections. Alderman Eric Jordan moved to turn
over the taxes as presented. Alderman Dabney Long seconded the motion. All
Aldermen voted, Aye. Motion carried.

City Recorder Alicia Pigue announced that the next Utility Board Training would be
on April 10, 2018 at Jackson Energy Authority.

Being no further business Alderman Eric Jordan moved the meeting adjourn.
Alderman Dabney Long seconded the motion. All Aldermen voted, Aye. Motion
carried.
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